
RUSafe? 
 

Keeping You Safe In Your Rugby Club 
 
 
 
 

1: Who are we? 
Hi – We are the Club’s Safeguarding Officers, Neil 
and Gill. 
Neil has children who have played and still play for 
Southport and Gill has grandchildren playing for 
the Club. She also has other roles such as Team 
Admin and Membership Secretary.  Sometimes 
Neil tries to play himself as well as coaching. 

2: What do we do? 
We try to make sure that everyone who is under 18 
years old is safe and having fun at the club. It doesn’t 
matter if you are playing, watching, helping out or even 
if you have gone to an away match or on tour. We also 
check all the coaches to make sure they are OK to look 
after you. We also try and get everyone to behave 
properly. 

4: What then? 
If the problem is another child then we will speak to 
their mum or dad.  If it’s someone who is in charge we 
will speak to the RFU at Twickenham to help.  We can 
also speak to the police or social services if it’s serious. 
 
Then we decide what needs to be done. This could be 
telling them not to do it again or asking them to leave 
the club but the most important thing is everyone’s 
safety and well-being. 

3: What should you do? 
If you are worried about something, you could 
start by talking to your mum or dad, coach or team 
manager, or one of us.  We will then ask other 
people what has happened and try to make things 
better.  
 
We will have to write it down so we can remember 
and we may have to talk to other people who really 
need to know. 

So, if you need to talk to us about something you can come and see us or ring us at home:   
 

Neil:  Home:  01704 507836  Mobile:  07725 364502  Email  : neilbayliff@yahoo.co.uk 
    Gill:  Home:  01704 562474  Mobile:  07809 141484  Email  gilly.mitchellsrfc@gmail.com 

 
  


